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Tēnā koe  
 
Information Request – RCC/NCC Activation Data 
 
I refer to your official information request dated 19 May 2023 asking for the following information. 
 

A list of all RCC and NCC activations, the start and end date for each activation, total 
duration of each activation in days, a short description for each activation, the total 
cost to the organisation for each activation, a separate column for catering costs 
incurred for each activation, a separate column for staffing costs involved in each 
activation for the period 01 Jul 2020 through 30 Jun 2023. 

 
Activations 
In accordance with the provisions of the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA), we enclose details 
about all Regional Coordination Centre (RCC) activations and National Coordination Centre (NCC) 
activations from 1 July 2020 till the date your request was received. 
  
Total costs 
We note your request for the total costs to the organisation for each activation, with a breakdown 
of catering and staffing costs. We do not hold information in a way that would enable us to 
accurately report on this.  
 
To accurately report staffing costs would require manually going through every payroll record of 
any staff member that has assisted with RCC/NCC over this timeframe to calculate an individual 
cost. The added complexity is some staff assisted as part of the business-as-usual functions with 
Fire and Emergency, so any costs remain with their home business unit. In some cases, overtime 
would had been paid, but the way we record these costs will require a considerable effort to 
separate this, from other incident response costs. 
 
 






